
Can you be our Canteen Co-ordinator in 2014?
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Step up and become more involved in the
running of your local community club

If you would like to nominate for a position prior to the meeting, please email
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Coolbinia Bombers Junior Football Club
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www.bombersjfc.asn.au

Member of East Perth District Junior Football Association
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PRESIDENT'S REPORT 2013

Sunday ModsSunday Mods

2013 has been another incredibly successful year for the Coolbinia Bombers on and off the field.

Our Auskick Centre continues to be one of the most highly regarded in the District. Over 200 kids and their families had a fun time
and developed their skills over the course of the year. Our Auskick program was led by Ben Johnson this year. Ben - thanks for your
efforts in making the season run so smoothly as well as organising the Year 2 and 3 games and the gala days. Well done.

In modified rules, the highlight was having three Year 4 teams for the first time ever at the club. This is a strong group which will
underpin the future success of the club if the boys play their entire career at the club. 

In the youth grades the greatest success was the merger with Mt Lawley to form the Year 9 Boomers. Thrown together a few weeks
before the season, this fine group of young men represented both clubs with pride and finished just out of the finals.

Both the Year 8 and 11 made the finals and, as I write this, the Year 11 team has progressed to the Grand Final. Congratulations to
both teams on a great season.

Abraham Kennedy, from our Year 11 team, was selected in the “World 18“ team for the National under 16 football championships and
was one of the standout players in that team.

Our girl’s football program continues to grow. We had over 40 girls in our Auskick program and for the first year fielded a primary
school aged girls team. To Richard Edinger, Sean Kenwery and George Naumovski thanks for your passion for growing this increasingly
important part of our club.

The inception of our “Sunday Mods” program for kids who can’t play modified rules footy on Saturdays was a great success thanks to
the passion of Toby Whyte, the leadership of Daniel Whyte and the support of Sam Caruso and Gabi Schneider. After the success of this
year’s program, we see this becoming an entrenched part of our club in the future.

The purchase of new jumpers, shorts and warm up jackets for the boys has lifted our standard of presentation as a club and allowed
us to provide some tangible support to our sponsors. Thanks to Nat Salerno, our Merchandise Coordinator, for her efforts.

To all of our volunteers, a sincere thankyou. All of your
efforts are appreciated. Special thanks to our coaches
for their hours of dedication in helping our kids enjoy
their footy and our managers for all of their work
supporting the coaches.

To our sponsors, both financial and in kind, your
continued support of our club helps us to keep our fees
down and to provide the new kit the kids received this
year. Special thanks to the sponsors that sponsored a
set of jumpers this year. 

Finally I’d like to sincerely thank the club Committee of
Daniel Whyte, Ben Campbell, Helen Watson, Craig
Austen, Clemency Nicolson, Nat Salerno, Keith
Henneker, Wayne French, Ryota Yamada, Pamela
Baldwin, Ben Johnson, Shaun Nicholls and Dave Vos.
Your efforts to make our great club run have been
tireless – thank you.

Special thanks to Helen, Clem and Ben who filled key
executive roles in 2013 despite not having a child
playing at the club.

Cheers

Luke McNiece

President 

PRESIDENT'S TROPHY
Wayne French

DOUG McGREGOR AWARD
Clem Nicolson

ERROL COUCH BEST TEAM AWARD
Year 9 Boomers

The President’s Trophy for Dedication is awarded to an individual who, in the opinion of the President, has provided outstanding service to
the club.

The winner is Wayne French and the award recognises Wayne’s valued contribution to the club in the last five years.

Despite taking a less active role in the club in 2013, Wayne maintained his involvement on the committee and ensured that Ben Johnson ,
our new Auskick Manager, was fully supported in the role.

Wayne’s time as Auskick Manager in the previous three years coincided with a huge increase in player numbers. Due to the great Auskick
environment Wayne helped create, the majority of these kids are moving through into our modified rules teams and thereby guaranteeing
the future of the club. 

Wayne is also a person whose opinion is highly valued and has been a valuable confidant and adviser during my time as President. 

Thanks Wayne - you are a worthy winner.

The Errol Couch Best Team award is awarded to the team at the Club which shows great sportsmanship on and off the field, is respectful
to other teams, coaches and officials and whose parents provide great support to both the team and club.

This year the winner is the Year 9 Boomers.

At the beginning of the year, due to a lack of players, the Coolbinia Year 9 team merged with a group of players from the Mt Lawley club to
form the Boomers. The boys became a close group very quickly and played the season in great spirit. This group also supplied 3 parents
who are members of the club’s committee.

The Doug McGregor Award is named in memory of a well respected elder statesman whose service to the Club was second to none. He
served the Club for over 20 years as resident timekeeper and in many other roles over his time with the Club, he went through two
generations seeing his children and grandchildren play for the Club. 

This award is nominated and voted on by the Football Committee for the best Clubman.

The winner is Clem Nicolson.

Clem, our Canteen Coordinator, is a fitting winner of the award. The time and effort that go into managing the canteen are significant and
Clem chose to do all this despite not having a child playing at the club in 2013. 

Clem approached the role in a typically quiet and understated way but nothing was ever too much of an issue and the canteen ran like
clockwork once again. Thanks Clem for your contribution.
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REGISTRAR'S REPORT 2013

LUKE McNIECE 2013 EAST PERTH DISTRICT VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR

MILESTONES

# Life Membership - 150 games all
with Coolbinia Bombers

Daniel LENZO # YEAR 11

This year we registered 197 players in our Youth, Juniors, Junior Girls (only) and Sunday Mod’s grades. On top of this we had 216
registered Auskickers (including 42 Bomberettes).

In our Youth grades we fielded a team in Year 8 and Year 11 in our own right. Because the number of registered players for our Year 9
team was not sufficient to field a team we linked up with Mt Lawley (who were short on having numbers for two teams) to field a combined
side Coolbinia /Mt Lawley Boomers which participated in the Year 9 competition. This was a great outcome for all concerned, retaining
kids in our great game.

In our Junior grades, for the first time ever, the Club fielded three Year 4 teams. On top of this we had two Year 7 teams and one Year 5
and Year 6 team. The combined Year 7 numbers from the 2013 season (29) will hold them in good stead next year when they move to
open rules in Year 8. Over the next couple of years we will need to explore initiatives to increase our Year 5 and Year 6 player numbers so
that when these teams move to open rules the teams will remain viable.

The Junior Girls (only) team consists of players from Year 4 to Year 7. We had 15 registered Junior Girls (only) players.

This year the Club:

Introduced a Sunday Mod’s program for junior aged players who are unable to play football Saturday’s. This initiative is aimed at
attracting players who would otherwise be lost to our game and, hopefully retaining them within the Club through to Year 8 when they can
continue their football in the Youth grades. We had 9 registered Sunday Mod’s players.

Continued with the player recruitment program by providing $40 EB Game Vouchers to any players who introduced a new player
to the Club. This resulted in 22 new players coming to the Club through the efforts of their mates and $880 of EB Game Vouchers being
shared amongst our existing player group.

Thanks again to all the Team Managers for their ongoing assistance and communication during the year. This has made my job a lot
easier.

Enjoy the off season before we get to do it all again next year.

Regards

Craig Austen

Registrar
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Coolbinia Bombers Junior Football Club would like to congratulate their President, Luke
McNiece, on being named the East Perth District winner of the Sunday Times WA Football
Volunteer of the Year Award.

Luke won the award for the tremendous work he has done at the club during a difficult 12
months, being instrumental in developing the concept which led to "Royals 1 Life Round"
last month, to raise awareness of youth suicide and mental health issues.

His other achievements during the last 12 months include the establishment of a Sunday
Modified rules competition to enable the local Jewish population to participate in football, the
successful celebration of the club's 25th anniversary and the continued success of the
Coolbinia Bomberettes junior girls team.

Luke will be invited with a guest to the 2013 Sandover Medal count, where the overall State
winner will be announced. The overall State winner will receive a trip for two to the 2013
AFL Grand Final, including flights, accommodation and tickets to the Grand Final breakfast
function.

This year, a record 2,115 nominations were received statewide with 150 from the East Perth
District. Once again, congratulations Luke!



CANTEEN REPORT 2013
Firstly a big thanks to all the parents who have helped in the canteen this year, your contribution is very much appreciated. Particular
thanks to Jo Edinger and her parents, Mr and Mrs Kucera, who have worked tirelessly every Auskick session to ensure the canteen ran
smoothly at this very busy timeslot.

I am finishing up as canteen co-ordinator after three years and am ready to hand the position on to the next volunteer. I am just going to
outline the typical weeks commitment to that is involved, it is a commitment that can be shared if you are thinking of helping out in this way
and have a team friend(s) who would also be available.

The start of the season requires a big stock up at the Cash and Carry in Balcatta.

In a normal week:

By Wednesday of the week I email the bread, egg, milk etc order to Yokine IGA in Flinders St after looking at the game schedule email
and estimating our needs. I also text our sausage order through to British Sausage company.

On Friday I collect the IGA order and drop it off to the canteen. I also collect and drop off the sausages then but they could be collected
from Thursday afternoon onwards.

Other stock that we may be short of I usually grab at the supermarket when I am doing my personal shopping sometime in the week. Eg
cartons of drink, powerade, chocolate bars etc.

On Saturday/Sunday morning I pop in for the set up to check all is organised and leave the parents to it. Alternatively arrangements can
be made with the first and last teams to open up/close up.

That’s it!

Please grab a couple of friends and contact the committee about helping with canteen organisation in 2014. As a club we enjoy having a
canteen and need to step up and run it to ensure it’s survival.

Clemency Nicolson

Canteen Co-ordinator 2011-2013

Lindsay Dick

Year 11 Coach 

COOLBINIA Year 11’s Awards

AWARDS:

The first award is the 2nd Runner Up Award which really is the person who came 3rd in the Fairest and best count. This player had an
exceptional Year. He is one of my playmakers and has very good skills. I relied on him a lot this year and he never let me down. He would
never question anything that was asked of him and gave 110% every time. It’s Daniel Lenzo.

The second award is the Runner Up Fairest and Best. This bloke had the best year of football I have seen him play.  He has a great
work ethic on the field and when his skills are on he can turn a game on its head. He has worked hard this year with improving his skills
and this award is recognition of it. It is Michael Staines.

The Fairest and Best Award goes to a player who is the epitome of giving everything he possibly can every time he walks out on the
field. He has had another stellar year. He is very welled skilled and runs all day. He is a pleasure to coach and leads by example. He is
our captain Ciaran Allsop.

This year we have decided on giving a Most Improved Award. This award could have gone to any number of the players. We have had
heaps of improvement from so many of the kids it was a very hard decision. This player has gone from being a position filler 2 years ago
to being rated as one of our most important runners and position players we have. His skills have improved heaps and his attack on the
ball is fantastic. It is with great pleasure I present this award to Nicholas Pearce.

This next award is called the Coaches Award and it could have gone to a vast number of the players. Mitch, Pat and I had a lot of
candidates for this. This award is for that player who is always talking it up, gives everything every week both in games and training and
will sacrifice his own game for the better of the side. This bloke does all that and more, he has had an exceptional season and that is Matt
Henneker.

East Perth give an award each year called the Jeremy Silcock Award in his remembrance. It is awarded to a player who puts his team
before himself at all times, shows great courage and unselfishness. This player is all of this and more, he is not only a great footballer but
an extremely nice kid off the field. He is well mannered and respectful, a credit to his parents. The award goes to Stephen Murphy.

Coolbinia has a similar award which is called the Dolph Dante Award. This also goes to a player that puts the team before himself. This
year he has grown in maturity, ability and is also a pleasure to be around. He too is well mannered and respectful and it is with pleasure to
give this award to Cameron Bethune.

So, in finishing I would just like to say that it has been a great year, very enjoyable. Thanks to the club and all their support, thanks to all
the parents and the helpers throughout the year and most of all thanks to the year 11 Coolbinia Bombers team.

GAME TALLIES * Signifies Mt Lawley registered player who played in
the combined Coolbinia/Mt Lawley Boomers Year 9 team.

Notes
Games are tallied from Year 4 onwards.
Participation in Junior Carnivals counts as one game.

Games played with other Clubs are included
however excluded for the purpose of Club
Honour Boards and Life Membership (150 games).

Year 11 players who played in the Barry Cable Cup at the
conclusion of the 2012 season have had that game
included in thier "Start Of Season" tally.

YEAR 11 AWARDS



After a successful year in 2012, it was good to see the majority of the boys front up again in 2013 for another action packed year. We also
welcomed a few new faces to the team who all fit in extremely well and have been a great addition to the group.

On the field, we have had good numbers all year, which is a great effort considering some of the boys have been playing school footy,
development squad or colts footy during the year. 

The boys managed to get through the home and away season only losing 3 games and finishing on top of the combined East Perth and
Perth District. This is a great achievement and something the boys should all be very proud of. We then stepped out in the second
semi-final and after a great team effort got over the line to make it into the grand final. At the time of writing we are all preparing for the
game and hopefully as we are all reading this, we have some more success to celebrate.

I would like to thank my two assistants Mitch and Pat who have been a great help throughout the year. Our idea is to work as a coaching
team, and we believe this has worked well throughout the year and the boys have appreciated the different thoughts and experiences we
each bring.

Off the field we would like to thank all the parents again for a fantastic year in getting all the boys to training and helping out on game day.
A special mention to Shaun Murphy who has once again performed the role of team manager to a very high standard allowing the
coaching team to focus on the job at hand on game day.

A further special mention to Keith Henneker who has driven the fundraising activities for the team trip to Melbourne to watch the ANZAC
day game next year. This majority of this group have played footy together since Auskick and as they are coming to the end of their junior
footy days, Keith has put in a lot of effort to lead the charge in coming up with ideas and getting this concept off the ground.

The boys are a great bunch and we hope everyone, including the parents, have had fun during the year, as we wouldn’t be doing it unless
we were enjoying it!

Overall, it has been another great year to be involved with the group and hopefully we will all be back again next year.

GAME TALLIES

Notes
Games are tallied from Year 4 onwards.
Participation in Junior Carnivals counts as one game.

Games played with other Clubs are included
however excluded for the purpose of Club
Honour Boards and Life Membership (150 games).

Year 11 players who played in the Barry Cable Cup at the
conclusion of the 2012 season have had that game
included in thier "Start Of Season" tally.

* Signifies Mt Lawley registered player who played in
the combined Coolbinia/Mt Lawley Boomers Year 9 team.YEAR 11 COACH'S REPORT

Lindsay Dick

Year 11 Coach 

Coolbinia           3.1 (19)  4.4 (28)   7.7 (49)   9.11 (65)
Victoria Park      2.3 (15)  5.6 (36)   7.6 (48)  7.10  (52)

GOAL KICKERS
Staines 5, Moore 2, Purdy 1, Lenzo 1

MAN OF THE MATCH
Michael Staines 

CONGRATULATIONS YEAR 11

2013 PREMIERS !



We started the 2013 campaign in mid-March with only 14 registered players. During the first few weeks of pre-season training, I asked the
boys to start recruiting their mates to the club, and like they have done all season – they delivered. Leading up to Round 1, the boys
worked hard on their fitness and footy skills to play on a full size oval winning the first game against Noranda Brown, by a thrilling 4
points. The boys continued to impress and played some exceptional football and by the end of Round 7, we were in 3rd position and had
24 registered players.

By the start of the second half of the season, the team had formed a great bond. We introduced more physical drills and game day setups
into our training. The boys were committed and continued to grow in confidence and strength, they were enjoying their football and mate
ship finishing the season in 3rd spot and playing finals footy.

This has been a very enjoyable and successful season and I owe many thanks to Luigi Incani and Jordan Vuong for their time and efforts
they have put into training and game day input. It has been fantastic to coach with these guys as they have played a huge part in this
season’s success.

To Adam Italiano (year 7 player) who was always ready to help out when we were down on numbers, your efforts were greatly
appreciated.

To our Team Managers, Karen & Scott, for making sure that game day roster was covered, team sheets printed and the parents were kept
up to date with what was happening. Thank you on behalf of the players and parents for your tireless work.

I would like to thank all the Parents who took on permanent roles and all the parents/grandparents who came down on game day to
support the boys. Thanks also to Simon Chester & John Barclay whose boy’s missed ½ the season due to injury but still turned up each
week and took their post at water running and goal umpiring.

Finally, on behalf of myself, Luigi & Jordan, this has been a very enjoyable and rewarding experience coaching this group of boys. We
hope that the players have all enjoyed the season and that we see everyone back representing Coolbinia next year.

Anthony Lenzo

Year 8’s Coach

YEAR 8 COACH'S REPORT YEAR 9 AWARDS

Year 8 Team

Award Winners - 2013

Best and Fairest

Michael Italiano will go down as one of the best youth level footballers I’ve seen in WA. The only thing better than his skill level and
leadership is his personal character. Polling in every single game speaks for itself.

Runners Up

Kyle McMullan and Fraser Barns also had solid seasons. Both quality footballers who shone even in defeat. Both finished 2nd and 3rd
in the best and fairest standings respectively. I never questioned their attitude or performance ever.

Most Improved

Cameron Best had a fantastic effort to the end of the season. With another solid pre-season, he should press for development squad
selection. I hope Cammo continues to enjoy his footy as well. Footy would be better off if more players had his courage.

Best Clubman

The final award of 2013 was dubbed the “Shinboomer” award for best clubman. No one could look beyond Ryan Henneker. On and off
field, he led for others to follow. 

It was once said of Haydn Bunton Jnr that he had “the grace of a gazelle, yet the strike of a panther”. This statement sums up my feelings
on these footballers and how they stand out on and off field.

Justin Fris 

Year 9 Coach



YEAR 8 AWARDS

Best & Fairest: Tyler Lehner

Tyler found his niche in the early part of the season at centre half back where he played some exceptional football, constantly stopping the
ball in the back line and then counter attacking which would set up goals for the team. Tyler has a good football brain and an equal level
of dedication and work ethic. All round nice guy, this has led him to winning the Best & Fairest for 2013. Well done Tyler.

Best & Fairest Runner-up: James Constantine

James: - The silent assassin. James was perilously tagged throughout the season; however this never stopped him from defeating his
opponents in most contests. James, speed & skills played a huge part in this season’s success. Well done James.

Best & Fairest Runner-up: Michael Lenzo

Michael’s hardness at the ball and the ability to kick long distances accurately was a great asset to the team throughout the year and
resulted in the creation of countless scoring opportunities. Well done Michael.

Coaches Trophy: Jakeb Vuong

Jakeb has been a valuable leader, well respected by all his peers, putting the needs of his team mates before his own. Jakeb’s strong
kicking and marking formed the foundations of our forward line throughout this year. Well done Jakeb.

Most Improved: Zach Webb

Coming from a very limited football background, Zach has progressed consistently and improved and has become one of our strongest
defenders in our backline. Zach, your cheery nature has been an asset to the team. Well done Zach.

In almost every competition across the country, Year 9 is the most challenging year for any footballer. The range of ability, growth and
attitude amongst all players is often vastly different.

2013 was a very challenging year for my group of players. The season began with a merger between both the Coolbinia and Mt Lawley
football clubs to form a unique alliance, the Coolbinia/ Mt Lawley Boomers. I would personally like to acknowledge the efforts of all
Coolbinia and Mt Lawley officials and parents who supported the alliance and ensured all 28 players could play out the season each
week. The first half of the season resulted in new friendships and understanding on how to meet expectations.

Several early matches were faced against potent opposition, who were intent on humiliating and disrespecting our team on the field. I’m
proud to this day that our boys never sunk to that level and always maintained their dignity.

Mark Milazzo was appointed my assistant for 2013 and outlines some of his thoughts on the season:

“The Boomers have enjoyed mixed fortunes in season 2013. Being effectively a new and unfamiliar group, a significant orientation period
was required. The players gelled together and gradually as the season progressed, order was instilled.

There can be no argument that the Year 9 competition unfortunately lacked balance, with several extremely strong clubs dominating.
Nevertheless, the team showed determination and resilience, finishing the season with 6 wins and a solid sixth on the table, below Mt
Lawley on fifth. A number of our players showed dramatic development as the season progressed. This aspect of coaching is most
gratifying. It is somewhat ironic that our very last game saw our best performance and a feeling that we were now a truly competitive side
that could put up a good showing against the best”.

Physically, we were probably four bigger bodied players away from being a finals side. Injuries were also a constant thorn in the side. It
felt like every Saturday before a game I was always getting a string of text messages noting me of unavailable players.

This was my first season as outright coach, after completing my Level 2 accreditation. It was very challenging and on occasions I did get
highly emotive on the sideline. I like to think that I instilled a physical approach to the boys that can aid them in future seasons. Several
were selected to train with East Perth development squads, which is a brilliant opportunity for them.

I would like to thank Mark Milazzo, Ric Monastra and all of the parents who helped out with matchday operations. It was very much
appreciated. Special mention must also go to Club President, Luke McNiece. Luke gave me a chance at Coolbinia a few years ago and
has always called a spade a spade. My football experience in WA has been all the better for his involvement.

Along with Luke, I also want to acknowledge the support of Mt Lawley president, Heinz Lohman. Heinz was always supportive of me and
treated me like I was one of his own. I appreciated that greatly. 

I relished setting targets for the players. Later in the season, their performance improved and gave teams like Noranda Gold (150 tackles,
150 pressure acts) and Mt Hawthorn (120 tackles and 138 pressure acts) a lesson in tackling and brute physicality. I tried to implement a
number of life lessons and senior style methods to training in order to equip the boys with knowledge they can use as they go through the
grades and adult life.

I would like to wish all players the very best in their future careers. I hope the appetite and ability to win the ball never deserts them.

Justin Fris

Year 9 Coach

YEAR 9 COACH'S REPORT YEAR 8 AWARDS

Anthony Lenzo

Year 8’s Coach



Coolbinia Bombers Junior Football Club

Home Ground - Coolbinia No 1 Oval
Bradford Street, Coolbinia
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A BIG THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING THE COOLBINIA BOMBERS JUNIOR FOOTBALL CLUB

RAYNER'S IGA EXPRESS - YOKINE

REALESTATE 88

KENSINGTON PARTNERS TAXATION ACCOUNTANTS

UNITED TILT TRAY SERVICE TOWING

PARK BODY TRUCK BUILDERS

BHP BILLITON

TRAVEL & SPORTS AUSTRALIA

MINERALS TARGETING INTERNATIONAL

TILING AND STONE TRADE SERVICES

MICHAEL SUTHERLAND MLA

ALLMARK MARKING AND IDENTIFICATION SPECIALISTS

CUSTOMS MOUTH GUARDS
GOLDEN RAVIOLI

AHG 

BRENNAN SLOAN CHARTERED ACCOUNTANTS

NTY PROPERTY GROUP

GRILL'D  Mt LAWLEY

CHARLES MUSCA REMAX TORRENS REAL ESTATE
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